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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To ask Committee to consider a recent request by The Dogs Trust to support a national campaign for the compulsory micro chipping of dogs.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities

· Council Ambitions – To help make peoples lives safer and healthier.

· Community Objectives – None.

· Corporate Priorities – None.

· Other Considerations – To support this campaign may assist the dog wardens to undertake their duties more efficiently.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
In April 2009, The Dogs Trust wrote to all local authorities and dog wardens requesting support for a national campaign for the compulsory micro chipping of dogs.  

3
ISSUES

3.1
The Dogs Trust believe that micro chipping is a big part of being a responsible dog owner and that it will ultimately significantly help to decrease the number of strays on the streets and of healthy dogs put to sleep for lack of good homes.

3.2
The Dogs Trust believe that micro chipping will increase the number of strays reunited with their owners, and therefore save on kennel fees for local authorities.  It should also make dog owners more accountable for their dogs and could even reduce puppy farming – by ensuring buyers can trace a puppy back to the original breeder.

3.3
The aims of The Dogs Trust campaign are as follows:

· ultimately to improve dog welfare;

· to change the ‘Control of Dogs Order 1992’ to include compulsory micro chipping;

· to have 75% of dogs in the UK micro chipped within five years as a result of the campaigns;

· to educate the public about the benefits of micro chipping;

· to continue to approach DEFRA and the Scottish and Welsh parliaments for change; and

· to influence local authorities to enforce this requirement in their local area. 

3.4
Unfortunately, it must be realised there are a number of related issues not referred to within the campaign literature which Committee may wish to consider.  They are as follows:

· the literature does not refer to the considerable difficulties with regard to the locating and reading of the different micro chips in use.

· no estimation of the number of animals involved is included in the report;

· no reference is made to the likely costs of micro chipping a dog or who will  provide this service;

· ultimately local authorities will be required to enforce with the associated costs;

· no reference is made to the maintenance of a central register and how this is to be administered and funded;

· no reference is made to the reintroduction of dog licensing to pay for dog related enforcement.

3.5
As such, I would recommend that this authority does not support compulsory micro chipping at this stage until further details are provided as outlined above.

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report will have no direct implications on resources, technical, environmental, legal, political or reputational considerations.
5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
5.1
Does not support The Dogs Trust campaign for compulsory micro chipping at this time and until further proposals and clarification are made available as to operational and funding implications.

DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 

For further information please ask for James Russell

, extension 4466.
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